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The Monthly Newsletter of the Eugene RC Aeronauts Flying Club 
 

 
Editor – AL Barrington             Volume 15 Issue 6              June 2019 

Deadline for next edition: July 18, 2019 

 

Next Club Meeting – Saturday, June 29th at the Flying Field 
Date changed to not conflict with the Creswell Fly-In and Swap meet 

 

From Our President 
Hi All, 
 

We recently had our first fly in of the season. It was on Memorial 
Day! Thank You to all the Vets who have served in a branch of the 
Military!  
 

With the 75
th

 anniversary of D-Day coming just a week and a half 
later, it has been a wonderful time to remember those who served 
this country, and especially those who gave all in doing so.  
Let us never take lightly the price that has been paid for the freedoms 
we enjoy in this country, and remember what a special place on this 
planet, The United States of America is. 
 

This year, we combined our Memorial Day Fly in with our Mickey 
Cohen Memorial Winter Build Challenge, due to some liquid sunshine 

earlier in the month. It was great to see kit built planes escaping the “surely bonds of Earth, “  for the 
first time. 
 

Frank Blain set the bar Way High with his lovely Cessna 310, built from a Bud Nosen Kit. It was piloted 
by Pat Willis, and although experiencing some engine trouble, it remained in one very large Piece!  
 Jeff Lutz was able to maiden his beautiful Balsa USA Citabria Aerobatic Pro! Martin Booth brought his 
Stick 40 plus, and he flew it, and Sam Hyatt flew his Decathlon.  
 I was able to maiden my WACO UPF-7, and it rewarded me with a greased landing!  
A big Thank You to Jeff Lutz for feeding us all, and thanks to you all, for your donations to help cover 
the cost!  
 

Last night, I finished a Goldberg Extra 300 kit, that I bought in 1995, and have “taken my time” putting 
together! 24 years? That’s got to be some kind of record!  
It will be “going out for a spin” soon!  
 

Those who do not suffer from Hay fever are enjoying the warm, sunny days of June, and the flying field 
is in great shape, so come out and enjoy it! 
 

NOTAM: Meeting Date Change 
We will be having our club meeting on the 29th, at the field, and I have recently realized that on that 
day, the Creswell RC club will be having a fly in/swap meet, so I would like to move our meeting back 
one week. 
 

Thanks, 
Roger 
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Secretary and Treasurers report 

 
Jeff Lutz – Secretary / Treasurer   

jefflutz@q.com 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eugene RC Aeronauts 2019 paid members (57 members paid as of 6/14/19) 

 

Aikens, Quinn 

Barrington, Al 

Bell, Cecil 

Blain, Frank - VP 

Booth, Martin 

Broich, William 

Burgess, Mike - Safety 

Byrne, John 

Carlstrom, Dave 

Cook, Doyle 

Corbett, Jim 

Dahl, Roger - Pres 

Fenner, Dave 

Firth, Peter 

Funk, Robert 

Gorake, Carl 

Gorake, Chad 

Graham, Mel 

Graville, Dwayne 

Guidero, Michael 

Hansen, Don 

Hiatt, Ed 

Hiatt, Sam 

Kurt Hiner 

Hoard, Wayne 

Hokenson, Ron 

Johnston, Gerald 

Knox, Ron 

 

Kopriva, Tom 

Lee, Mike 

Lutz, Jeff – Sec/Treas 

Martins, Bill 

McWha, Doug 

Morehead, Gary 

O’Donnell, Chuck 

Prudell, Matthew 

Salle, Robert 

Schaad, John 

Schiltz, Dave 

Schiltz, Don 

Sharpe, Dave 

Simington, Dave 

Teague, Daniel 

Thompson, Mel 

Tomlin, Trevor 

Von Moss, Larry 

Walker, Richard 

Warmund, Wayne 

Wellenton, Alan 

Werneth, Brad 

Williams, Dale 

Willis, Oliver 

Willis, Pat 

Willis, Theo 

Winz, Roger 

Wright, Richard 

Yarborough, Geral 

 

mailto:jefflutz@q.com
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Treasurers report June 2019 
Beginning balance: $7,313.52 

Expenses for June 
Field expenses: 135.80 
US Bank paper statement fee: $5.00 
Above all sanitation: $69.75 
WinCo BBQ supplies for Memorial Day: $107.71 

Total expenses for June: $318.26 
 
Income for June: 

Income from sale of Wizard mower: $150.00 
New member fees: $135.00 

Total income for June: $285.00 
Balance as of June 14, 2019: $7,280.26 
 

The next meeting is at the field on Saturday the 22nd of June. The winter 
build event combined with the Memorial fun fly had a great turn out and the 
club was able to raise $250.00 from the BBQ which was donated to the Fern 

Ridge Kiwanis for Doernbecher Children’s Cancer Program.  
See photos of the 5 brave pilots that built planes for this year’s Mickey 
Cohen Memorial winter build challenge. All planes flew successfully. 
Congratulations builders 
. See you at the field. 

Minutes from last meeting: May 21, 2019 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 
Old business: Members approved buying a new 

sandwich board for Hwy. 99 to use during events 
Jeff to purchase. 

New signs for safety fence need to be made. 
Jeff will take care of. 

New business: Winter challenge maiden day was 
moved to Memorial Day. 

Jim sold the Wizard mower for $150.00 
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Field Maintenance 
 

- Jim Corbett 
 

 
 
Field notes: 
Soliciting for more 
Watering Crew volunteers. 
 
Email me or come to the 
next meeting and let me 
know if you are willing to 
be part of the crew. 
 
Jim C 

 
 
 

 
 

 
2019 ERCA Club Officer Contact Info. 

 
President            Roger Dahl      (541) 579-5959    roger@artistry-in-motion.com 

Vice President   Frank Blain      (541) 345-7449     541.954.2342 

Sec/Treasurer   Jeff Lutz           (541) 689-3567     jefflutz@q.com 

Safety Officer   Mike Burgess  (541) 998-1839      mikeshanb@hotmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:roger@artistry-in-motion.com
mailto:jefflutz@q.com
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Photos from Memorial Day / Maiden Fly-In May 27, 2019 
 

 
 

  
 

  
 

Upcoming Events 
 

June 22th 

 Fun Fly n Swap 
 

CRCF Field, (Walker Airport North end) 
See Flyer  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

July 6th – Saturday NOT July 4
th

 as in the past 
 
Warbird FUN FLY 

See flyer 

http://www.creswellrcflyers.org/Flyers/CRCF_FunFly-n-Swap_2019.pdf
http://www.eugenerc.org/Flyers/WarBirds_FunFly_2019.pdf
http://www.eugenerc.org/Graphics/ERCA_2012_Color_Logo.jpg

